
Instructions for Setting Up the BrightArrow Calling System for Parents 

1.  Log into the PowerSchool Parent Portal using a parent account.  Please do not log in as your 
student as you will not have access to the BrightArrow screen. 
 
If you need directions for setting up a parent account in PowerSchool, please refer to 
https://www.wallenpaupack.org/stuff/singlesignon.pdf. Please note that you will need the 
information from the homeroom letter sent at the beginning of the year to set up the 
account.  If you no longer have that letter, please contact your student’s building and ask 
the secretary to provide another copy for you. 
 

2. Once in the Parent Portal, click on the ‘Calling System’ option in the left-hand Navigation 
Menu.  

 
 

3. This will take you to the Phone Call Setup screen for your student, where you can enter up to 
six (6) phone numbers that will be called and/or texted when the District sends out a call.  
Be sure to click the ‘Submit’ button when done. 

 
Please note you must enter phone numbers for each of your students. The system will 
automatically eliminate duplicates, so you won’t be called/texted more than once at each 
number. 
 

4. The first time you receive a text message from the District, arriving from 79041, you will also 
receive, as a separate text, an invitation to continue to receive texts.  It is important that 
you reply YES to this text message.  If you do not reply to it, you will not receive further text 
messages from the District.  If you later decide that you do want to start receiving text 
messages, you can text the word YES to the short code number 79041.  Your permission is 
needed to continue to receive text messages from the District. 

https://www.wallenpaupack.org/stuff/singlesignon.pdf

